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C A T H O L I C  C H U R C H  

1240  R u s h  S t r e e t  •  D ub uq ue,  I owa  

52003  •  w w w. s t c o l um b k i l l e . n e t  

Welcome 

We are GLAD you are HERE. 

Any Questions? 

 Please Call:  583-9117 or e-mail  

Secretary, Sue Schmitt at  

S.Schmitt@dbqarch.org 

 

Personnel:  

 

Fr. Tom McDermott, Pastor 

T.McDermott@dbqarch.org     563-556-1054 

 

Fr. Dave Schatz, Pastor 

D.Schatz@dbqarch.org 

 

 

 

Michelle Rahe, Business Director 

M.Rahe@dbqarch.org 

 

Alice Noethe, Coordinator of Pastoral Care 

A.Noethe@dbqarch.org 

 

Ayla Murphy, Coordinator of Liturgy 

A. Murphy@dbqarch.org 

 

Jessica Rauen, Coordinator of R.E./Formation 

J.Rauen@dbqarch.org 

 

 

 

 

Deacon Bill Biver 

B.Biver@dbqarch.org 

 

Deacon Travis King 

T.King@dbqarch.org 

 

Deacon Frank Dunn 

 

 

 

 

Mission Statement 

 

  God CALLS us to be disciples and  

  FORMS us by our Catholic Faith to  

     ENCOUNTER Christ 

     EMBRACE deeper faith and  

     EMPOWER Christian action.   

 

Reconciliation:  Saturdays at 3:15 pm 

1st Sunday of Advent 

Advent invites us to a hope-

filled waiting for Christ. 

John the Baptist guides us 

through the demands of being 

watchful and awake. 



EMBRACE: This Week 

Monday, November 30 

 6:00 pm Cub Scouts—PH 

Wednesday, December 2 

 6:00 pm KCs—PH  

Thursday, December 3 

 6:00 pm Bible Study—PH  

Sunday, December 6 

 5:00 pm Confirmation — PH/Ch/Fogarty 

ENCOUNTER: Mass Intention and added 

  prayers for: 

Monday, November 30 

 9:00 am † Lois Donovan 

   * William Kinsella 

Tuesday, December 1 

 9:00 am † Dorothy Heitzman 

Wednesday, December 2 

 9:00 am † Connie Kelly  

   * Michael J. Kalb 

Thursday, December 3 

 9:00 am † Ray & Fran Mescher 

   * John (Sonny) Ploessl 

Friday, December 4 

 9:00 am  † John Patrick O’Boyle 

Saturday, December 5 

 4:15 pm † Roger & Lois Gerardy  

    * Carol Sitzman 

Sunday, December 6 

 8:00 am Pro Popolo  

   * Roger Bahl 

   * John Welsh 

   * Lyle “AJ” Gassmann 

 10:00 am † Rita Arensdorf 

   * Melvin Freisinger 

   * Barb Setter  

   * Mary Jean & William Dunne 

EMPOWER:  Financial Report 

Week of  ...................................... 11/15/2020 

Weekly Received ............................... $10,201.20 

Weekly Budgeted ............................. $18,759.00 

Weekly Shortage .............................. ($8,557.80) 

Since July 1, 2020: 

Year-To-Date Received .................. $358,060.82 

Year-To-Dave Budgeted ................ $375,180.00 

Year-To-Date Shortage ................... ($17,119.18 

We Are Thankful For You.  Your donation to Our Faith School 

Tuition Organization (STO) gives the gift of a Catholic School education 

to Iowa families who otherwise would struggle to make this dream a 

reality.  With this gift, families have the ability to choose the educational 

setting that best meets the needs of their children regardless of their 

income.  If you file an Iowa income tax return, your contributions to the 

STO qualify for a 65% tax credit and may qualify for a federal charitable 

deduction.  Visit www.ourfaithsto.org or call the Archdiocese of Dubuque 

at 800-876-3546 ext. 219 to learn more or you have questions about the 

program.  

 

Sunday 

Poinse�as  are again being sold for $15 to decorate 

our worship space for the Christmas season.  If you 

would like to purchase a plant in memory of 

someone, please send a check payable to St. 

Columbkille Church to the parish office before 

December 7th.  �

The “Jesse Wreath” is displayed on a pillar in the rear 

of the Church.  Please take an ornament off the wreath 

and send a Card of Joy  to the attached elderly 

parishioner.  

Celebrating the Sacrament of Reconciliation 

during Advent!  We continue to offer Reconciliation 

on Saturdays from 3:15—4:00 pm.  During Advent 

we will also offer Reconciliation on Thursday 

evenings from 6-7 pm in the center vestibule of the 

Church.  Please enter the church using the west 

handicapped entrance.  You can also schedule an 

appointment  by calling the parish office 583-9117 

and a priest will call you back.   

 

Transfer stock to St. Columbkille Parish to:  

LPL Financial 

DTC:  0075 

Account:  3471-6424 

St. Columbkille’s Church  

 

If you transfer stock to us or if you have questions,   please 

contact  Michelle J.K. Rahe, Director of Business, at 563-583-

9117 Extension 226 or email M.Rahe@dbqarch.org.  

CONGRATULATIONS  

John and  Polly Splinter  

on your 50th Wedding Anniversary 

December 5th!!! 

In Memory of  Mike Reilly  the parish received 

money to cover the cost of Hosts and Wine for 

the month of December, 2020.  What a 

wonderful gift! 



ENCOUNTER:  Readings for the Week  

Week of November 29, 2020 

Sun: Is 63:16b-17,19b;64:2-7/1 Cor 1:3-

 9/Mk 13:33-37 

Mon: Rom 10:9-18/Mt 4:18-22 

Tues: Is 11:1-10/Lk 10:21-24 

Wed. Is 25:6-10a/Mt 15:29-37 

Thurs: Is 26:1-6/Mt 7:21,24-27 

Fri: Is 29:17-24/Mt 9:27-31 

Sat: Is 30:19-21,23-26/Is 30:18d/ 

 Mt 9:35—10:1,5a,6-8 

Next Sun: Is 40:1-5,9-11/2 Pt 3:8-14/ 

 Mk 1:1-8 

Stay LOCAL at Loras College:  

Learn why “going away” to 

college is a valuable decision.  

Join Loras College, virtually, 

as current students, parents 

and alum share why they 

chose to STAY LOCAL. 

When:  Wed., Dec. 9th beginning at 5:30 pm 

Where:  Virtual Zoom Webinar 

Register at:  www.loras.edu/visit-us/ 

Questions?  Call:  563-588-7236 

 

Please join Catholic Schools across the country in prayer as we ask 

for God’s Blessing on Children, Teachers, Parents and Families: 

LIVING AND TRUE GOD, you created all that is good and holy 

in your image.  Be close to us, your servants, who gather here today.  

Be our constant help and protection as we lovingly reach out to 

welcome and embrace all your children, regardless of their abilities, 

in our parishes and schools.  Bless our children as they grow 

together in faith, knowledge and friendship, and bless their parents 

and educators who guide them through challenges, who celebrate 

their special gifts and who encourage them to reach their potential.  

We ask this through Jesus Christ, your son, our Lord, who lives and 

reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, forever and ever.  

Amen. �

November 29, 2020  

St. John the Baptist as our guide to hopeful waiting.  

Dear Parishioners,  

 As we start Advent, we are finishing our  semester at St. Pius X 

Seminary.  While it generally went better than expected, the seminarians 

certainly did not “enjoy” the semester.  One spoke of struggling with 

online classes.  He realized that when he was online, he was always 

attempting to do two or three other things.  He said, “I would be listening 

to class on my phone, and trying to get something else done at the same 

time.  I didn’t know that listening was a full time job.”  If he learned 

nothing else from this semester, it was a success.  

 Yet, we reward multi-taskers and our students have heard that loud  and 

clear as well.  Can we allow ourselves  to focus on just one thing?  (I have a 

suspicion that our grade school students appreciate Eucharistic Adoration 

so much because they can focus on one thing.) 

 This is our invitation to you this Advent Season:  To have a singular 

focus—to experience hopeful waiting in a healthy way and St. John the 

Baptist will be our guide. 

 In the Gospel for the Third Sunday of Advent, we have this prolonged 

reflection on John.  Powerful religious figures keep  asking John who he is.  

Are you the Messiah?  Elijah?  The Prophet?  With great clarity, John says, 

“No, No, No.”  He is not about multitasking or position.  He knows what 

he is about.  He says, “I am the voice of the one  crying out in the desert, 

make straight the way of the Lord.” 

 While we know that every life is more than simply a voice, John’s clarity 

guides us to hopeful waiting as a disciple.  Our First Sunday lays out the 

demands of waiting; our second gives us the hope of a new “beginning;” 

our third keeps us focused, and our fourth shows the fulfilled hope of a 

disciple.  In each of these, St. John the Baptist models it, makes it  happen 

or confirms it.  

 Let us ask for his intercession:  St. John the Baptist, pray for us! 

 To help you enter more deeply into this experience, we will be posting 

prayer and participation ideas on our website:  stcolumbkille.net and our 

Facebook group page.  We will try to post everything on the previous 

Sunday so you have a week to put these ideas into action within your lives.  

 We pray that this season of hopeful waiting will give you new joy and 

know you do not have to multitask to be valuable! 

Sincerely in Christ, 

Fr. David 

2021 Wall Calendars are available for you in the 

back of church.  Please take one home and give to 

others who need them.  Thank you to our three 

sponsors listed on the Calendar.   

Sanctuary Lamp:  December, 2020�

In Memory Of�

Dorothy & Nicholas Schuler�

Good Neighbor Scholarship:  Divine Word 

College in Epworth, Iowa is offering a two-

year scholarship for area high school 

graduates interested in pursuing an Associate 

of Arts degree in Theology and Religious 

Studies,  Intercultural  Studies or 

Interdisciplinary Studies.  The Scholarship is 

open to all ages and covers the entire cost of 

tuition, books and college fees (minus any 

Pell Grant for which the student qualifies).  

Scholarship recipients may begin as early as 

January 2021 or in any subsequent semester.  

An AA degree from DWC can be used to 

transfer to other four-year colleges or 

universities after graduation.  For more 

details go to www.dwci.edu.   


